TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday September 19th, 2023
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Jean Hansen, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Mastroianni, Maryann Barra

JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director
Members Absent: Nancy Pun, Judy Mirrer, Ralph Barra, and Ann Spierto.  
The meeting was called to order by Jean at 9:36 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for June 20th, 2023. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the June 20th, 2023 was made by Jean and seconded by Maryann.
Treasurer’s Report: 

Balance on hand is $500. No expenses. 
Chairman’s Report:

Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. 
The Senior Center bus hours are from 8:30 to 1:30 P.M.; Monday through Friday. Thursday is still reserved with GWTD and our senior bus.
No new repairs for either bus. 
Benefit Programs:
Joann has started taking applications for Energy Assistance as of September 15th. First fuel deliveries start November 1st. 
New Opportunities provides lunch on Tuesdays for $3.50 from Art of Yum; however, residents have been unhappy with the quality of the food and menu items. Joann has made an inquiry about getting our weekly lunches from Southington instead. 
New Business:

AARP Safe Driver’s Course was held on September 18th with 18 people in attendance. The last class for 2023 with be held on November 27th. 
Food for Friends had a successful Food Drive on September 9th to help replenish the Middlebury Food Bank. They also raised money that will allow them to bake pies for our Thanksgiving baskets.
Lunch & Learn will be on October 19th sponsored by the Lutheran Home. They will be having the Naugatuck Probate judge as a speaker. 
Lutheran Home also sponsored a Congregate Lunch on September 14th for National Hoagie Day with sandwiches from Nardellis’. 
Pickleball has started at the Senior Center. Several Volunteers have offered to teach residents, who want to learn, at 9:30 AM on Thursday & Friday. We have scheduled blocks of 2 hours that residents can reserve to come and play year-round in the Auditorium. Paddles & Balls can be provided or residents can bring their own. 

The Senior Center staff sponsored a Congregate Lunch for residents for Senior Center Appreciation Month on September 20th. Chicken kebobs, coleslaw, potato salad & dessert were prepared by staff and served free of charge. Starting in 2024 the Senior Center is looking into providing this lunch a few times a year; with a nominal fee in the future. 
Torrington Health District has set up this years Flu Shot Clinic for October 17th from 12-3PM. Employees will come from12PM-1PM; residents can make an appointment from 1-3PM. 
Old Business:
“Are you ok?” is still in process of being implemented. The software has been purchased and the Police Station is in the process of setting up a computer dedicated to this program. 

Public Questions/Comments:

The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for November 21st, 2023 at 9:30 a.m.
at the Shepardson Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 10:36 a.m. was made by Jean Hansen, seconded by Nancy M. and approved.

